Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, April 02, 2012

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, April 2, 2012 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.

Mayor Boggs recognized Norman Ross as the Town’s first Reserve Officer. He thanked Mr. Ross for his service to the Town and presented him with a retired auxiliary badge and certificate of recognition.
Mayor Boggs then presented Officer Crisp with a 10 year service award and thanked him for his dedicated service to the Town of Haw River.
Public Hearings

7:03 pm

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a public hearing to consider the request by Petition for Voluntary Annexation from Holmes Electrical Service, Inc. for property located on Roxboro Street (Highway 49) legally described as 13-21-2G.


The Mayor opened the public hearing and no members of the public chose to speak on this issue. The Mayor closed the public hearing. 

7:05 pm

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a public hearing to consider a request by Richard Holmes concerning property located on Roxboro Street legally described as Alamance County Tax Map # 13-21-2G. Property owner has asked that the parcel be rezoned from R-18 to B-2 to accommodate a retail business.




The Mayor opened the public hearing. Amy Perkins of Keck Road spoke in opposition of the proposed rezoning due to concerns regarding drainage issues and buffers between properties. Ms. Perkins is concerned about pavement creating more drainage issues than those that already exist and a lack of required oversight for the proposed changes. Additionally, she would like to see better requirements for buffers between R-18 and neighboring B-2 property. Ms. Perkins also expressed concerns about what could be done with the property if the Family Dollar store fell through or was not successful.

Betty Pendergraph, also of Keck Rd, stated that all of her concerns had already been covered by Ms. Perkins.

Manager Earp confirmed that the submitted Family Dollar plans call for development of over an acre of land and therefore the project will fall under the Stormwater guidelines of both the Town and the NC Department of Natural Resources.

Mayor Boggs then closed the public hearing.

7:13pm
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a public hearing to discuss and receive public comment on the 2012-2013 Proposed Haw River Fire Dept. Budget.




The Mayor opened the public hearing and Manager Earp briefly covered the proposed Fire Department budget that has been prepared to submit to Alamance County. The Town is not asking for a change in the fire tax rate. No members of the public chose to speak and the Mayor closed the public hearing.
Consent Agenda

7:17 pm 

The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from March 5, 2012 and budget amendment 2012-5 to budget for financing of the two new police vehicles. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 
5-0. 

Old Business

7:18 pm 

Review and discussion of Street and Utility Inspection Policy and Fee Schedule for related fees and contract for Town Administrative services with Alley, Williams, Carmen & King, Inc.
Manager Earp presented the council with a proposed fee schedule for street and utility work related to citizen requests as well as a contract for town administrative services with Alley, Williams, Carmen, and King. The proposed policy statement and fee schedule will help the Town to better recoup the cost of these services and the contract for town administrative service with AWCK will provide a guideline for the services to be rendered. After brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the Street and Utility Inspection Policy and Fee Schedule and the contract for town administrative service with Alley, Williams, Carmen & King, Inc. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:21 pm
Council will consider the request by Petition for Voluntary Annexation from Holmes Electrical Service, Inc. For property located on Roxboro Street (Highway 49) legally described as 13-21-2G.

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the voluntary annexation of property located on Roxboro Street (Hwy 49) legally described as Tax Map 13-21-2G. Motion carried 5-0.
7:22 pm
Council will consider the request by Richard Holmes concerning property located on Roxboro Street legally described as Alamance County Tax Map # 13-21-2G. Property owner has asked that the parcel be rezoned from R-18 to B-2 to accommodate a retail business.

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve rezoning of property located on Roxboro Street (Hwy 49) legally described as Tax Map 13-21-2G from its current R-18 zoning to the requested B-2 zoning. Motion carried 5-0.
7:23 pm
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River will review and select vendor from submissions for the RFQ released by the Town in order to select a firm to design the sidewalks planned to run along Lang and West Main St.


Manager Earp presented to the council the results of the Request For Qualifications (RFQ) in the search of a firm to design the sidewalks planned to run along Lang and West Main Street. The Town received three responses to this RFQ. ECS has requested to perform the inspection services only, AWCK is qualified and willing to perform all necessary design services, and Leads Group PA is not currently an NCDOT approved vendor but hopes to be for future projects. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve using Alley, Williams, Carmen and King for the design of the sidewalk project along Lang and West Main Street. Motion carried 5-0. Manager Earp will bring a contract for approval to the council at the May meeting.
7:28 pm
Manager’s Update











· The Town’s grant application for the purchase of 96 gallon roll-out recycling carts to the NC Department of Natural Resources has been approved. The Town is set to receive $22,500 (approximately 50% of the total roll-cart purchase price) from NCDENR. Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the grant contract from NCDENR. Motion carried 5-0. The council then came to a consensus to purchase the roll-carts by piggybacking on the Burlington purchase contract in order to take advantage of a bulk purchase discount. 
· The Haw River Elementary School will be implementing a new traffic pattern for drop-off and release starting on Monday, April 16th. This new traffic pattern should help to alleviate the current traffic situation that has become extremely dangerous. 

· The “Old Mills” (Tabardrey) have finally changed ownership. Jeff Harbison of Haw River Historical Development has taken possession of the property and work has already been started to rehabilitate the properties.
There being no further business of the council, Mayor Boggs asked for a motion to adjourn.

7:37 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.
__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
